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Mild winter could mean more blue-green algae
By Colleen Wells, wtol.com

A mild winter could lead to an earlier bloom for toxic blue-green algae in the Western Basin of Lake Erie, according to researchers.
"The blue-green algae are warm water algae, and so the sooner the lake warms up... The more likely we are to have blue-green blooms develop," said Dr. David Baker, Director Emeritus of the National Center for Water Quality Research at Heidelberg University.

Last year toxic blue-green algae blooms reached record levels in Lake Erie by late summer. The bloom was visible by satellite, and forced warnings on area beaches warning people to stay out of the water. The algae could be harmful if ingested. 

Dr. Baker said rainfall patterns in April, May and June will likely be the largest contributing factor to another algae bloom.

A wet fall forced farmers to hold off on fertilizing until this spring. Dr. Baker said phosphorous runoff from the fertilizers is a contributor to algae bloom, so heavy rainfall in the spring could lead to a larger bloom.

"We also don't know what rainfall patterns will be this spring. And that will be the critical factor," said Dr. Baker.

